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The Rumble Sheet

	        Happy New Year everyone and I am sure everyone had 
a very Merry Christmas.  The Christmas party was great.   
Everyone seemed to have a great time.  The food was very 
good, I heard several comments that it was good.  Reasor’s did 
a great job on the turkey dinner.  The Dirty Santa gift exchange 
was a lot of fun.  We collected approximately 50 toys for kids.  
We gave them to Broken Arrow Neighbors for distribution.                                           

We want to thank Mrs. 
Cooper for hosting the party 
at her event center.  What 
a great collection of fine 
classic cars.  Thank you so 
much Mrs. Cooper.
     We are starting off the 
new year with breakfast at 
the 71st & Mingo Golden 
Coral at 9:00 a.m. on 
January 5th.   Our regular 
business meeting which will 
be a chili supper will be 
January 15th.  We will start 

at 6:30 p.m.  There will be a sign up sheet at breakfast.  We need three volunteers 
to cook the chili.  If you would be willing to make a pot of chili, please call me a at 
918-361-6164 or email at donsthunderbird@gmail.com.  
     The new Board will meet soon to 
plan the actives for 2019.  The new 
schedule of events will be published 
in the next Rumble Sheet.  The past 
year has been a good year.  Some 
highlights were the spring and fall 
trips and the 50th anniversary party.  
Thanks to everyone who made them 
happen.  ‘Looking forward to bigger 
and better things next year. Have a 
great year.

May the Ford be with You, Don Reed
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Nuts & Bolts 
(Or Miscellaneous Tidbits)
by Ken Brust
	
	 Happy 2019 to all.  The Board is busy 
reviewing the various surveys collected thus far in 
order to plan another exciting year of fun with our 
Model As.  If you haven’t sent your survey in yet, it 
is not too late.  We want your comments.  But, please 
send it to me as soon as possible.......Breakfast on 
Saturday, January 5, will be at 9:00am at the Golden 
Corral.  After reviewing some initial surveys, the 
preference is about half and half whether to stay 
with Golden Corral or rotate breakfast sites around 

the greater area.  If anyone knows of a good place 
that might work for us, ask the facility if it can 
accommodate an unknown group size from 20-40 on 
a Saturday morning.  Saturday morning is normally a 
busy time and makes it even more difficult for our club 
to prearrange when we never know how many will be 
in attendance.........The Tuesday morning old-guys’ 
coffee group continues to be an active group of about a 
dozen and recently enjoyed a surprise drop-in by Chris 
DuVall on his way to work.  Come back more often, 
Chris.........Thanks to Ollie for taking the lead with the 
Dirty Santa gift exchange.  Everyone seemed to have 
a fun time.  And many thanks to Joanna Cooper for 
hosting our Christmas party at her pristine automotive 
museum.  What a perfect place it is for our club to 
gather!  We are very fortunate.  And thanks to Don 
and Jessie for arranging the dinner with Reasor’s.  I 

think everyone enjoyed the nice turkey 
dinner..........We are glad to hear Charlie 
Clevenger is back going strong after a 
week in the hospital.  Also, Dan Ulberg 
had a bout with blood clots in his leg but is 
back on his feet again.  Rich is recovering 
nicely after his knee replacement.  And we 
hear Ted is getting around now in a wheel 
chair.  It seems we are all slowly learning 
that old age isn’t for sissies!............Thanks 
to Roy for managing the mileages for the 
1,000 Mile Club.  We’ll be anxious to hear 
in January how everyone did with their 
totals.  I just heard from Robert Bullard, 
who was giving me grief for only driving 
Ruthie a measly 2,200 miles when he 
drove over 7,000 Model A miles.  We’ll 
learn soon if DuValls,  Hoyles or someone 

else drove more than Robert and Elaine, but it wasn’t 
Tory and me............Happy New Year and Happy 
Trails to you.
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9607 S Memorial Drive, Tulsa, OK 

Congratulations
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2018 OFFICERS & BOARD MEMBERS
President Don Reed............................. donsthunderbird@gmail.com................................................ 918 361-6164.
Vice President Ross Lord.................... sorrono1968@gmail.com...................................................... 918 804-7876
Secretary Ken Brust............................ kvbrust@cox.net................................................................... 918 728-2015.
Treasurer Jeanne Washburn................ jeannewashburn@cox.net..................................................... 918 693-2912
Director Bobby Jackson...................... bjackson4@sbcglobal.net...................................................... 918 261-2238
Director John Nicholson..................... johnny.nicholson@gmail.com .............................................. 918 809-8053
Director Dan Ulberg........................... danulberg@reagan.com......................................................... 918 706-7949

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS
1000 Mile Club..................Roy Cail.......................................roycail@cox.net................................918 906-0575

Activities and Events
Advertising.........................Jeanne Washburn..........................jeannewashburn@cox.net.................918 693-2912
Clothing.............................Kent Washburn.............................klwashburn@cox.net........................918 693-8504
Club Directory...................Steve Reiser.................................stevereiser@hotmail.com..................918 851-8634
Cookies..............................Donna Robinson..........................rdonna45@gmail.com.......................918 698-6281
Memberships......................Jeanne Washburn..........................jeannewashburn@cox.net.................918 693-2912
Name Tags..........................Linda Ochs...................................hotdog263@cox.net..........................918 688-3707
Newsletter Coordinator......Harold Helton...............................hahelton@cox.net.............................918 230-4906
Photography.......................Barbara Cail.................................barbcail@cox.net..............................918 299-5691
	 Jerry Conrad.................................jerrconrad@sbcglobal.net.................918 606-7450.
Programs & Entertainment Board with membership assistance
Publisher – for hardcopy....Melody DuVall.............................duvallstrans@att.net..........................918 458-7111 
Refreshments & drinks......Cheryl & Bobby Jackson.............bjackson4@sbcglobal.net.................918 261-2238
Sunshine Person.................Connie Hudson............................conniehudson@cox.net.....................918 269-7240
Supplies..............................Linda Mellage..............................lindamellage@cox.net......................918 629-2978
Tours..................................Ken Brust, Jerry Conrad, Marvin Mellage, board & members help
Web Site ............................Steve Reiser.................................stevereiser@hotmail.com..................919 851-8634
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Happy 50th from

DATE, TIME    EVENT AND LOCATION

January 5, 9:00 a.m.... Breakfast, Golden Corral
January 8, 11:30 a.m..Ladies’ Luncheon
     The Pink House Tea Room
     7031 121 North Chickasaw Avenue, Claremore
January 15, 7:00 p.m..Club Meeting, Library
May 2-5..................Spring Tour

   C a l e n d a r  o f  E v e n t s

1968 - 2018

Congrats for 50 from
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1968 - 2018

Happy 50th
from 

Linda Ochs & Jerry Conrad

HAPPY 
50TH!

8228 E. 61st St., #114, Tulsa  918 940-3888

1968 - 2018
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   Call Connie Hudson, 918-269-7240
  with concerns.

Sunshine Report

Members’ Birthdays &
Anniversaries

January
 1  Bobbby & Mary WILLIAMSON  
 1  J.D. Sampley
 2  Ollie Harris
 2  Bobby & Cheryl JACKSON
 6  Teresa DeCamp
10  Mitch & Teresa DeCAMP
14 Carol Parker
17 Jack Sossamon
19  Virginia Helton
20  Teresa Stroke
25  Andy Dunn
25  Stephanie Lord
27  Chaddy Atteberry
29  Sharon Lairmore
29  Charles & Samantha RAMSEY
30  Doris Ginn

FYI Related
March 8-9, 2019, 44th Annual Kansas Sunflower 	
		  Swap Meet, Wichita, KS
May 9-11, 2019, Chickasha Spring Swat Meet, 		
		  Chickasha, OK

Club Jackets, Hats and More
	 If you are interested in purchasing clothing 
items with the Club Logo, 
contact Kent Washburn 
918-693-8504 or 
klwashburn@cox.net 

FINANCIAL info
Income –  $575.00
Expenses – $829.52

1929 Briggs Fordor Leatherback
new inserted engine & overdrive
$21,500, 
1926 Model T Two Door $9,000 
Contact:  Ted & Nancy at 
918.706.4847.

CONGRATULATIONS
     from
TOWNSEND 
MARKETING 1968 - 2018

WANTED:  September/October 
2018 copy of The Restorer
         If you have a copy you do not want, Barbara 
Cail would like one for her grandson.
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Minutes of Brief Club Meeting at 
Christmas Party, December 15

	 President Don Reed opened meeting with our Pledge to the Flag 
followed by prayer by Jerry Sloan.  Don thanked Joanna Cooper for hosting our 
Christmas Party in her amazing automotive party facility.  Everyone thanked 
her with a rousing round of applause.  Sunshine Report indicated that Charlie 
Clevenger was healing well following gall bladder surgery.  It was nice to 
greet Rich Robinson who had just had knee surgery a few days prior.  Jamie 
was unable to attend due to further setbacks with her ankle but Alan Schmidt 
believes that she is finally on the mend.  Don introduced the three candidates 
nominated for Board positions.  No nominations from the floor were presented 
so the membership voted unanimously to elect Alan Schmidt, Andy Dunn and 
David Lonsdale as the three new Board members.  Thanks and appreciation 
were given to outgoing members:  Jeanne, Ross and Dan.  Don reminded 
everyone that our January meeting would include a chili supper.  Jeanne 
reminded everyone that dues were due now for 2019 and that they are now 
$30.  Ken announced that he was collecting everyone’s surveys.  Please email 
or snail mail them to him pronto.  Ollie went over rules for the dirty Santa gift 
exchange.  Everyone thanked Ollie for organizing the gift exchange and the 
fun began!  Everyone brought toys also for donations to the police department.  
Prepared by Ken Brust, Secretary.

Donations
     Bicycle and toys galore 
filled the back seat and rear of 
the SUV to be delivered to the 
“Broken Arrow Neighbors” , 
a non- profit providing health, 
dentistry and nutrition to the 
elderly and those in need.  
     The bike and toys were 
gratefully accepted as they were 
short on children’s items. 
Virginia and Ollie Harris 
delivered the gifts to the same 
organization provided by the 
Tulsa Classic Thunderbird Club 
the following day.
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CONGRATULATIONS FROM

1968 - 2018

725 South Mission
Sapulpa, OK
918.248.8722
Banquet & Party Room

Sunday-Thursday 
7am-9pm

Friday-Saturday 
7am-10pm

Congratulations
on 50 Years!

CONGRATULATIONS

THE TROPHY ROOM
1968 - 2018
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About the Tulsa Model A Ford Club
Chapter #8231 of the Model A Club of America (MAFCA) 

	 This is the official publication of the Tulsa Chapter of Model A Ford Club of America. This monthly  
newsletter is mailed to members, prospective members, advertisers and editors of similar publications. It’s 
purpose is to keep you informed of what has taken place, scheduled activities and to promote fellowship among 
club members.
	 Members are encouraged to submit articles containing technical or any club related information. Articles 
must reach the editor by the 5th of the month to insure publication in that month’s newsletter. Articles received 
after that will appear in a following newsletter.
	 Membership dues for the Tulsa Model A Ford Club are $20 per family annually payable at the end of the 
year. Contact the New Member chairperson for new memberships and the Treasurer for renewals.  The Tulsa 
Model A Ford Club recommends membership in the national MAFCA organization.
	 Members may advertise at no cost, non-business ads in the newsletter For Sale, Wanted or Trade section. 
Businesses may advertise with cost by the ad size, (business card size or 1/4 page) in the  advertising section. 
The number of ads are restricted to space available in the Rumble Sheet. Contact the Advertising chairperson 
for details.

Meeting Schedule
•	 Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m.3rd Tuesday of each 

month at Charles Hardesty Library, 8316 East 93rd 
Street, Tulsa

•	 Breakfast - 9:00 a.m., 1st Saturday of each month, 
location to be announced

•	 Board Meeting - 7:00 p.m., 1st Tuesday of each 
month, Charles Hardesty Library, 8316 East 93rd 
Street, Tulsa

The Rumble Sheet
Tulsa Model A Ford Club
P.O. Box 33348
Tulsa, OK 74153-3348

TO SUBMIT AN ARTICLE, LETTER, OR 
FOR SALE OR TRADE, EMAIL:

	 Harold Helton - hahelton@cox.net
	


